
Honorable Chairman and committee members: 
 
I am submitting testimony in favor of HB51. I am submitting my comments as written-only testimony.  I 
humbly ask you to please pass and move HB51 out of committee, with no amendments, and let the 
house and senate vote on it.  I am making this short and simple. This bill will help protect law-abiding 
Ohioans from federal government intrusion on our Secondment Amendment firearm rights. 
 
I live and reside in the state of Ohio for 68 years. My dad, a World War II veteran fought for this country, 
received a bronze medal of Honor for his bravery and re-enlisted in the Army 3 times. He fought for this 
country so we can be free and not have government intrusion in our lives. 
 
There will probably be others testifying against this proposed bill, but do they live in Ohio? These people 
want to destroy the U.S. Constitution and the lawful ownership of all firearms. They do not believe in a 
law-abiding citizen. They do not believe in defending human life. 
 
Please I ask you to vote for HB51, out of committee. 
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